
1

Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD

From: Eads, Cristina, EMNRD
Sent: Friday, November 22, 2019 1:05 PM
To: Chase_Settle@eogresources.com
Cc: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD; Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD; Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD
Subject: Jackson B Federal #51 (2RP-5547)
Attachments: 4. (C-141 Final) 2RP-5547 Jackson B Federal #51 11.22.19.pdf

Good Afternoon Mr. Settle, 
 
We have received your Closure Report for 2RP-5547 Jackson B Federal #51. This Closure Report is approved. 
In the future, when determining the closure criteria, the referenced groundwater source needs to be within a ½ mile 
radius of the site.  In this case, since depth to groundwater was not identified within a ½ mile radius,  the closure criteria 
would follow the limits for groundwater ≤ 50 feet below grade. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Cristina Eads 
Environmental Bureau 
EMNRD – Oil Conservation Division 
1220 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, New Mexico  87505 
505.476.3084 
email: Cristina.Eads@state.nm.us 
 
OCD approval does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations fail to adequately investigate and remediate contamination that 
may pose a threat to groundwater, surface water, human health or the environment. In addition, OCD approval does not relieve the operator of 
responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations. 
 


